
 

 
 

 

 TOWN OF THOMPSON 
 NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 ON PROPOSED LOCAL LAW 
 

        NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that there has been duly introduced at a meeting of the 

Town Board of the Town of Thompson, New York, held on July 08, 2021, a proposed Local 

Law No. 06 of 2021, entitled "A local law to amend Chapter 250 of the Town of Thompson 

Code relating to zoning and planned unit development”. 

 NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that the Town Board of the Town of Thompson will 

conduct a public hearing on the aforesaid proposed Local Law at the Town Hall, 4052 Route 42, 

Monticello, New York, on August 03, 2021 at 7:00 P.M., or as soon thereafter as said public 

hearing shall be convened, at which time all persons interested will be heard. 

 The proposed Local Law will change the zone classification of a portion of Section 52, 

Block 1, Lot 1.7, currently zoned as Highway Commercial-1 (HC-1) to Suburban Residential.  

Copies of the Local Law described above are on file in the office of the Town Clerk of the Town 

of Thompson, where the same are available to public inspection during regular office hours. 

 PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that all interested persons will be given an 

opportunity to be heard on said proposed Local Law at the place and time aforesaid.   

 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, pursuant to the requirements of the Open Meetings 

Law of the State of New York, that the Town Board of the Town of Thompson will convene in 

public meeting at the place and time aforesaid for the purpose of conducting a public hearing on 

the proposed Local Law described above and, as deemed advisable by said Board, taking action 

on the enactment of said Local Law.           

Dated: July 08, 2021   BY ORDER OF THE TOWN BOARD 

     TOWN OF THOMPSON 

 MARILEE J. CALHOUN 
 TOWN CLERK 


